
IPSWICH BUDGERIGAR SOCIETY

 MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 27th 2011

There were 18 members present this evening.

They were: 

Janice & Ghalib, Mick & Geoff, Peter & Sandra, Steven & Bill, Doug & Vivian, Miranda, Derek, Graham, Phil, Jeremy, David, George and myself Sandra Holden. Totaling 18 members. 

Apologies were given for:

Avis, Richard, Andy, Simon Roberts and Tony Rivers (5)

President’s Opening Remarks: The meeting started with Bill giving the President’s Report. Where he welcomed everyone to the new hall and wished all a Happy New Year. He thanked various members for their hard work and dedication to our club, making it a very enjoyable club to belong to. In all Bill gave a really wonderful speech. 

Minutes of the last AGM held on 20th January 2010 were read and agreed, with no matters arising. 

Next was a report from Janice (chairperson) whom went onto say.

Chairman’s Report:  Although I have long been associated with the Club (since 1980), I had not attended meetings as too far away from Chislehurst (1990). I felt very honoured to have been made an Honorary Life Member in 2007 when BS President. Of course, as soon as we moved to Pentlow, I started to attend meetings once again. I had no intention of becoming Chairman from the outset, but was thrown into it at the last AGM when Geoff retired from that position. I wish to record my sincere thanks to all of you for being so supportive and my particular thanks go to Geoff and Sandra for keeping me on (I hope) the right track. We are very fortunate in having both an excellent Treasurer in Avis and Publicity Officer in Dave ensuring the club receives maximum coverage in the media with both reports and photographs. This is not demeaning other officers of the club who also do an excellent job, including Derek for the monthly raffle, ably assisted by Sandra, Bill for the biscuits etc. I feel that this is a very friendly club and hopefully one that will continue to thrive and grow. Everyone pulls together and this is what makes the club so enjoyable. I hope that, during my first year in office, I have not been too much of a disappointment!


I must give special thanks to our hardworking secretary for the leaflet she has produced which will be published in East Bergholt parish magazine, also for the excellent programme she has arranged for 2011.


As you may know, Bucktons agents get 30p per bag sold commission to be awarded to a club they nominate. Simon Roberts is unable to attend monthly meetings due to family commitments, but supports the open show and has nominated Ipswich BS to receive the commission. I have here a cheque for £22.86. I think our thanks should be sent to Simon (offer free membership?)


Our Open Show was a great success and thanks go to Geoff and his team, Mick and the show office team, and, of course to Audrey for keeping us all fed and watered throughout the day. I could go on here mentioning every club member by name as everyone pulled together, Dave for excellent publicity coverage, Derek & Bill for organising the staging storage at the hall & for trophies & rosettes, Doug for patronage, Peter and Sandra for transporting the staging and for storage until the alterations are made, Andy for supplying the bacon and doing the bio-security; the list is endless……..I know I will have left people out ~ in fact it is a whole club team! 


Derek has supplied me with a set of club rules and I propose that we go through them (time permitting) under AOB as any alterations would have to be made tonight and recorded from the AGM.


Of course this evening marks the first meeting in our new venue. I hope you all found it easily enough and realise that there is very little distance between this venue and our previous one. This brings me to the subject of whether you would like to have a monthly bird competition. This could take the form of the following, with points being awarded according to the number of birds benched, enabling everyone to have a chance. All birds to be owner bred. For example:


February: Green Series inc. Grey Green 


March:     Blue Series inc Grey


April:
      Opalines & Cinnamons


May:
      Spangles & Dominant Pieds


June:
      All Other Varieties plus Young Stock Show


July:        Nominated ring numbers (2) 2011 bred

At the end of the year the points will be totalled and a small trophy awarded.

Your thoughts???

General Secretary’s report: Sandra for once was lost for words, but then went onto say how smoothly everything was going, due to all members putting in a hand, which makes the club a success and like one big family. 

Treasurer’s Report & Approval of Accounts: This was read by Janice as Avis herself was unable to attend the meeting. We now hold in the account the sum of £1,527, before this evening’s subs were collected. A brilliant figure, we all agreed. 

Show Manager’s Report: Geoff said that it was all down to the hard work and loyalty of the usual members helping hands, that all runs well. Also, to have the staging stored at the Show Hall itself makes the job so much easier. Geoff once again thanked all those involved. 

Show Secretary’s Report: Mick’s speech was much the same as Geoff’s, in that he congratulated all those who did the paper work at the show, making a brilliant working team and the fact that all paperwork was done before lunch was an added bonus. 

Entries for the 2010 show were: 535. Total benched: 402, from 39 exhibitors. Mick also added that the “TEAM” are a pleasure to work with. You can’t say much more than that can you?

Publicity Officer’s Report: David was next in line to give a report. Here he mentioned that all the magazines involved had done a remarkable job in printing all literature and photos, when sent in. And that how much better this new hall is and that as he’s the official key holder would appreciate everyone at the end of the meetings to help put all tables and chairs back in their original places as it needed to be done before he could lock up and return the key, which will often be quite late at night. 

Patronage Secretary’s Report: Doug said that all goes well, BUT now due to ill health will not be able to do it this year without some help. 

This is where Miranda offered her assistance. So now the Patronage Secretary’s job will be shared between Doug and Miranda equally. This is the kind of thing that keeps “The Family” going. 

Election of Officers for 2011:

This ran so smoothly that it seemed unreal, as each member carried on their role from last year. Therefore it is recorded that it was;

Proposed re-elected en bloc by Mick Mister and seconded by Peter Stevens.

Any Other Business:

Bill suggested that some money such as £50.00 be released to pay for more wood and wing nuts for altering the staging, which will be discussed more at the next meeting. Janice asked members if they wanted tabletop competitions to be held at the meeting during the first half of this year. Which started Graham off on a whole new idea, that we earn points for birds benched, then also run it into our open show (members only) adding all accumulated points together for a “Showman/woman of the Year” title, winning a prize. This sounded a brilliant idea and got a unanimous vote of approval. We will start at the February meeting with Normal green series birds. 

The programme for this year will be handed out to members at the February meeting.

Although running late, the meeting went really well, we then tidied up and left the hall at 10.55 pm. 

EXTENDED AGM HELD ON 24TH FEBRUARY 2011
There were 16 members present. Apologies were received from Geoff Murrells and Phil Sapsford.

The January AGM was carried over to this month due to the fact that we ran over very late at the last meeting. Still to be discussed were the club rules which had to be brought up to date. This was finally done and will be printed off and handed out to all members at the March meeting and posted to those who were unable to attend. This took a great lump out of the evening so the intended quiz was postponed.


